LPVCA Meeting
April 22, 2017
Meeting called to order at 3:00 p.m. by President, Janice Hall.

In attendance were:  
Janice Hall, President



Bina Moore, Treasurer



Barbara Martinez, Secretary



Jim Carroll, Member at Large




Ernie Martinez, Website Manager



Richard Backus, Street Captain



Patty Garza, Street Captain




Becky Nisttahuz, Street Captain



Charletra Sharp



There was a quorum in attendance.
Janice Hall began the meeting stating she was notified that the LPVCA grant for the painting of the neighborhood light poles has been accepted.  The city will only paint the light poles black.  Final approval for grants are to take place on Tuesday April 25, 2017 at the Arlington City Council meeting.  Richard Backus, Jim Carroll and Lisle and Janice Hall, Bina Moore plan to attend the meeting.  

Janice reported she notified DFW Lighting a down payment would not be able to be submitted until the grant has met the City of Arlington’s final approval.  DFW Lighting agreed and re-wrote the contract stating if the City of Arlington does not approve the LPVCA grant the contract would be null and void.  DFW Lighting also agreed the down payment will not be paid until after the City of Arlington and LPVCA has signed the grant contract and the grant money has been given to LPVCA.
Janice reported that a water valve was broken with a result of a higher water bill.  Lisle Hall fixed the valve.  Will have to wait for next month’s bill to see if that will make a difference with the water bill.

The question was raised why the LPVCA monuments were rejected.  Janice Hall responded that the monument to be placed at New York Avenue and Camaby is on a Thoroughfare Development Plan by the City of Arlington  which would result in the sign being removed as part of the construction project (this project is not currently scheduled).  Sara Stubblefield, Neighborhood Planner for the City of Arlington, told Janice to apply for the monument grant next year with a different placement.
Ideas were proposed to have the monuments placed in areas that would not affect street improvements.  One idea was to have the monuments up against the fence and the other idea was to have the monuments built into the fence.  Both ideas would have to have homeowners’ permission to place the monuments at or on their fence for the corners of New York/Camaby and Port Phillip/Webb Lynn.  Also, along with the monuments, Janice asked the group to think about projects to submitted for grant approval for next year.
Janice also reported Mr. John Gause of Arlington City Planning and Development, stated in an email that the Port Phillip traffic study resulted with the City of Arlington to fund speed bumps 100% on Port Phillip Drive.  LPVCA will need to obtain 70% (182) signatures on a petition agreeing to the speed bumps.  It was determined by the group to have the petition signed by the end of May and emailed to Mr. Gause.
Ideas were discussed to get the neighborhood aware of the petition.  Motions were made by Bina Moore and seconded by Patty Garza to have flyers made and posted by next week and to have signs posted at the end of Port Phillip and Camaby.  

Janice will be making flyers to be placed on doors.  They are to be distributed next week.  Port Phillip residents will be asked first to sign the petition since they are the ones to be directly affected.  Barbara Martinez will be making the signs announcing the speed hump petitions and post them at the end of the Port Phillip/Hwy 360 and Camaby/New York.  Board members and volunteers will go door to door to have residents sign the petition.  Charletra Sharp will post the announcement of the speed bumps on Nextdoor.com. 
The group thanked Janice for her hard work preparing the grant requests and success with the grant approvals.

The next general LPVCA meeting is tentatively scheduled for June 13th, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  Janice will ask for permission to use the Webb Community Center.  She will ask a realtor to present on home values.  Bina Moore will ask a tax appraiser to present on preparing appeals for property taxes.
Ernie Martinez made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Barbara Martinez seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.
Respectively submitted,

Barbara Martinez
LPVCA Secretary
